## Town of Wellfleet 335 Main Street Committee Minutes of Meeting September 29, 2005 Council on Aging Building

Present: Anne White, Chair; Elaine LaChapelle, George Moe, Moe Barocas, Larry Peters and Mary Fox. Tim Smith, Town Administrator and Selectman Ira Wood were also present.

The meeting was called to order By Anne White at 5:30 PM.

Tim Smith reported on negotiations with the Cape Cod 5. The three lanes for the drive-through have been reduced to two. The existing ATM will remain. The price of the easement will be per square foot. Mr. Smith distributed to Committee members the Special Town Meeting Warrant Article Recommendations.

The possibility of holding an informational meeting with the press prior to Town Meeting was discussed.

It was suggested that the 335 Main Street Committee might coordinate its informational meeting with the selectmen's pre-town meeting since several of the articles are related.

It was noted that the case which will be used to help keep the public informed has bee reinstalled in front of the former church. There was a discussion as to what would be the best use of this space. Member of the committee will take the week to give this some consideration.

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 5 at 5:30 pm at the COA.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary tox

Mary Fox Clerk